
Donald Trump’s 
stunning electoral 
victory last month 
has shaken the 
foundation of 
American politics 
in ways that will 
take years, maybe 
decades, to fully 
register. The pop-

ulist anti-establishment sentiment that 
provided much of his campaign’s energy 
also revealed a deeply troubling resur-
gence of white nationalism, nativism, and 
xenophobia. Yet when broken down by re-
ligion, this year’s vote looked very familiar 
to other recent election cycles, with ma-
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empowering women in tanzania

Maryknoll lay missioner Liz Mach discussed female genital mutilation and child marriage in Tanzania.

On August 31, Maryknoll lay missioner 
Liz Mach spoke at the Boisi Center. Mach 
works alongside the Catholic Church in 
Tanzania to address gender-based violence. 
She emphatically stressed that her work was 
to support local initiatives, not to impose 
Western values on African people.

Two cultural practices in Tanzania are of 
great concern, female genital mutilation 
(FGM) and child marriage. FGM is the 

partial or total removal of female genitalia 
and is considered a rite-of-passage in many 
Tanzanian communities. This interferes 
with fertility and childbirth and can lead to 
other medical problems. FGM is practiced 
both by Muslims and Christians in parts of 
Tanzania and is a cultural, not a religious, 
practice. FGM is often a precursor to child 
marriage. Though FGM and child marriage 
both are illegal in Tanzania, the laws are 
difficult to enforce. 

global development and education efforts at usaid
USAID official Amie Harris spoke about factoring faith into development efforts, then led a writing workshop with children’s 
book authors Peter H. Reynolds and Paul Reynolds.  

Mach noted optimistically that though the 
Church has encountered some backlash 
when fighting gender-based violence, their 
efforts have produced significant results.  
Awareness and education is leading to 
cultural change, and opportunities are 
available for young woman seeking to avoid 
FGM or child marriages and continue their 
education. 

      www.bc.edu/boisi-harris

      www.bc.edu/boisi-bookathon

On November 14, the Boisi Center wel-
comed Amie Harris (MCAS, ‘11), special 
assistant to the senior advisor for inter-
national education at the U.S. Agency 
for International Development (USAID). 
In her talk “Factoring Faith into Devel-
opment,” Harris drew on her experience 
at USAID collaborating with faith-based 
organizations, explaining the unique role 
that such organizations play in interna-
tional development. 91% of USAID’s 
funding for other countries comes from 
partnerships, rather than the federal 
government. Faith-based partners, which 
work with some of the most vulnerable 
and remote populations in the world, are 
vital since they have local presence and 
development expertise. 

The following day, the Boisi Center and 
USAID, along with the Lynch School 
of Education, the Morrissey College of 
Arts and Sciences, the School of Social 
Work and the Connell School of Nursing 
co-sponsored the “Stories that Move: a 

USAID Book-a-thon.” The event provided 
an opportunity for the BC community to 
write children’s books and upload them 
to USAID’s digital library, made available 
in multiple languages for young learners 
around the world. Harris and USAID 
senior advisor Christie Vilsack began by 
highlighting USAID’s work in education, 
and discussed BLOOM,  translation 
software developed by its faith-based 
partners. This new technology allows 
anyone to design, create, and publish his 
or her own book in multiple languages for 
readers around the globe. 

The keynote speakers, Peter H. 
Reynolds and Paul Reynolds (MCAS 
‘82) of FableVision Studios have years 
of experience writing and creating 
children’s books. Peter is a New York 

Times best-selling author who has 
sold over 20 million books, and Paul 
is CEO of FableVision, a social change 
agency that combines narrative 
and media to produce compelling, 
positive, and relatable stories. The 
Reynolds brothers encouraged 
participants to “create bravely” and 
discussed the creative aspects of 
the writing process: inspiration, 
imagination, design, and production. 

You can create your own books 
online too! Check out bc.edu/boisi-



6



the boisi center report     7

the boisi center for  
religion and american 
public life 

24 Quincy Road 

Chestnut Hill, MA 02467

tel: 617–552–1860 

fax: 617–552–1863 

email: boisi.center@bc.edu 

www.bc.edu/boisi
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graduate research  
assistant

omeed alidadi 
ryan duffy
amelia parker
undergraduate research 
assistants

Follow us on social media for 

Boisi Center news and events. 

      boisicenter

      @boisi_center

For complete information and 

resources on all of our events, 

including audio and video re-

cordings, transcripts, interviews, 

photos, videos, bibliographies 

and more, visit our website: 

www.bc.edu/boisi.

Unless otherwise noted, all Boisi 

Center event photos by Christo-




